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April 5, 2023 
 
 
Dear College Language Association Members, 
 
Welcome to the 81st Annual CLA Convention in Atlanta, which was the location of our second annual CLA 
Convention. As a native of our founding city, Memphis, which hosted us in 2021 for our last gathering, the 
Virtually Reimagined Convention, it seems fitting that we are following the paths of Conventions 1 and 2. 
 
This year’s Convention features Pulitzer Prize winner Jericho Brown as our Banquet Keynote Speaker. 
Before he was a Pulitzer Prize winner, he was a supporter of both CLA and one of our Allied 
Organizations, the Langston Hughes Society. Brown is truly one of us, and we are honored to have him 
with us. After his speech, I’m sure that he will be just as excited as I am to join many of you on the dance 
floor for the President’s Reception to get turnt with grooves from DJ Lenny! 
 
This year’s Convention Program honors many of the wonderful aspects of CLA that make our legacy and 
history so special, and it also includes some new additions to help us modernize as we plan for the future. 
The Executive Committee is excited to introduce our first Convention App where members can see 
regularly updated information on panels, events, and Convention news. If you haven’t already 
downloaded the app and set up your profile, please do so now! You don’t want to miss all the great 
information shared throughout the Convention. As we usher in these new initiatives, we don’t want to 
forget our past, and we honor and celebrate it too. In gratitude for their service, we will start the 
Convention by honoring and thanking the Past Presidents of CLA during the Opening Plenary. CLA has 
existed for more than 80 years due to the committed service of its leaders and the support of its members.  
 
Even though this is our first Convention since 2019, the business of CLA has been ongoing even as we 
have been apart. The Executive Committee is excited to share with membership the many updates and 
developments of the organization. We hope that members have been engaged and enjoying the new 
Member Circle and Member Circle Presents initiatives. These virtual gatherings have provided 
opportunities for members to gather for poetry readings, trivia nights, film screenings, Zumba, writing 
workshops, and more – all while practicing safe social distancing as we navigated the challenges of 
COVID-19. These initiatives and more are just a few of the developments that the CLA leadership team 
undertook to make sure that even though we were apart, we could maintain the CLA bond.  
 
In addition, in partnership with the Standing Committee on the Constitution, the Executive Committee 
diligently worked on updating the Constitution and Bylaws, which we will vote on during the Annual 
Business Meeting. These documents serve as the foundation of our operations as an organization. This 
project has proceeded for many years and is the work of several different Executive Committees. This 
update reflects our values and commitment to being an inclusive space of teaching Black languages, 
literature, and cultures as necessary aspects of higher education. Thank you for your continued support of 
CLA and its mission, and thank you for joining us for our 81st annual Convention! 
 
In Service, 

 

Jervette R. Ward, Ph.D. 
President 
The College Language Association 
www.clascholars.org 

 


